
 Dear Laurelwood Neighbors, 
 
We hope this message finds you well. We are writing to provide you with an 
important update regarding a civil lawsuit that has been filed by our community 
against one of our neighbors. We believe it is crucial to keep everyone informed 
about this matter, as it directly impacts our neighborhood and the well-being of 
our community. 
 
As many of you are aware, our neighborhood has always been a close-knit 
community where residents have strived to maintain a peaceful and harmonious 
environment. Unfortunately, we find ourselves in a situation where legal action 
has become necessary to address a series of issues and disputes involving one 
of our neighbors. 
 
After careful consideration, a civil lawsuit has been filed against previous 
LWHOA Board President Emary Walker. We understand that this is an 
exceptional circumstance, and it is not a decision that has been taken lightly. We 
believe it is necessary to protect the rights, safety, and quality of life of our 
residents, as well as to uphold the standards and regulations that govern our 
community. 
 
While we recognize the interest and concern this may generate within the 
neighborhood, we kindly request that everyone respects the confidentiality of the 
legal process and refrain from spreading rumors or engaging in any form of 
harassment or discrimination. It is important that we maintain a respectful 
community during this challenging time. ** AS ALWAYS EVERYONE IS 
INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY IN A COURT OF LAW** 
 
We appreciate your understanding, patience, and cooperation throughout this 
process. Rest assured, our primary goal is to safeguard the well-being and 
interests of our community. 
 
The current LWHOA Board encourages open communication and welcome any 
questions or concerns you may have regarding this matter. We will do our best 
to provide updates as the situation progresses, within the limitations imposed by 
legal proceedings. 
 
Thank you for your attention, and please do not hesitate to contact us at 
laurelwoodofmshoa@gmail.com if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, LWHOA – Board of Directors 
 


